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Napo Officers and Staff 
Dear Colleague,

NAPO STATEMENT ON THE E3 BLUEPRINT, PARKING CHARGES REIMBURSEMENT AND 

ANNUAL LEAVE CARRY OVER ARRANGEMENTS

This  briefing contains important news about the E3 project blueprint that was released today, and clarifies Napo's engagement strategy.

We also make our position clear on the erroneous communications that were issued this week by NOMS suggesting that agreement had been reached with the Unions in respect of the reimbursement of Car Parking charges and the carry over arrangements for annual leave.

E3 plans published today

NPS have today published their E3 Blueprint document for initial consultation. NAPO, along with Unison and GMB, have for several months been engaged in regular discussions with NPS senior management around the likely contents of the Blueprint prior to formal consultation. These discussions have been open, forthright and positive and will continue over the coming months.

Napo’s perspective is that the E3 programme captures much of what should have been considered, costed and implemented prior to the formal split of the service in advance of Transforming Rehabilitation and the establishment of the National Probation Service. It also highlights the challenges that inevitably flow from trying to centrally run and control a service supporting clients who themselves have complex needs. 

One of Napo’s absolute priorities as a professional association and union is to maximise the scope for professional integrity and discretion in local service delivery against the dangers of a nationalised bureaucracy seeking to dictate standard practice and methods that erode our members’ professional skills.

Another priority is to improve the conditions, terms and reward for staff working across the probation service, in the NPS and the CRCs. Whilst E3 is by definition NPS focussed, the issues that surface around different grades doing the same roles or functions in geographical areas are echoed in emerging CRC reforms. Likewise, the existing pay systems across the NPS and CRCs are clearly and evidently broken after the Government imposed pay freeze.  Napo is therefore continuing to press for pay and grading reform to be taken forward in parallel to and conjunction with E3 and the introduction of CRC operating models. 

Within these broad concerns Napo is and will continue to fulfil it’s wider duty to provide a collective voice for our members on all matters relevant to terms and conditions as well as those on professional issues. In this regard E3 is critical to the future shape and delivery of probation, and as such we will continue to engage as proactively as we can in the E3 consultations – through this initial phase and into the more detailed phase over the next six months or more. 

Although we have been involved in discussions we only received the E3 Blueprint 24 hours before its publication and have not yet been in a position to fully consider it’s contents but we will be formally responding within the timeframe the NPS have set. We would be eager for members to inform this collective response. We anticipate producing some guidance for members in this regard over the next few weeks. This guidance will also hopefully inform and support members in taking up the opportunity to respond directly, via the surveys and meetings that will be managed by the NPS.

GOING FORWARD

At the AGM we asked for volunteers from Napo’s membership to come forward and participate in the various NPS E3 work streams. We are very grateful for the excellent response from members and anticipate NPS contacting volunteers shortly, as well as securing time and work relief to allow people to fully participate in these important groups over the coming months. We will also be writing to all the volunteers with guidance on how they can share information, thoughts, concerns and issues with Napo throughout the process.

The fact that NOMS have recognised the importance of involving staff through their respective unions and providing time to do so, is a major development and an opportunity that we believe will allow us try and influence the final outcomes of the operational model.

Annual Leave and reimbursement of Car Parking charges

Unfortunately, Napo have had cause to make strong representations to senior NOMS management about the style and content of the communications that have been issued this week in respect of the above. 
We have told NOMS that the principle issue here is the failure to co-ordinate communication between their Officials. Discussions have been taking place intermittently over the last few weeks but no formal agreement had been reached.  The normal protocol is for the unions to be consulted over intended communications and for us to have been able to consult with the Napo Probation Negotiating Committee. 

Napo had expected a formal proposal but this did not arrive prior to the NOMS communications. Furthermore, there was the continuing confusion about the conflicting elements of the NOMS policies on both these issues which we had hoped would have been have seen set out in writing so that we could then have communicated with our members simultaneously.

The communications that went out via NPS Divisions have been extremely unhelpful to say the least. For example, the one in respect of Car Parking reimbursement fails to accurately communicate the context of the HMRC rules forbidding the reimbursement of charges which are exclusively incurred in travel from home to office location. Moreover, it is simply inaccurate to claim that the unions have agreed to members losing parking support from the 1st January without sufficient explanation or context of what can and cannot be claimed. 

On the arrangements for the carry over of Annual leave the position is more complicated than that suggested by NOMS, as some former trusts had specific policies on annual leave that differed from the NNC model policy.  Napo's view is that this is part of our members protected Terms and Conditions and cannot be changed except via negotiation with the NNC, and that until harmonisation talks have concluded, current policies and entitlements must apply. Napo also has concerns over the arbitrary costings provided by NOMS as their rationale for the guidance, since we have neither seen or discussed them.

We have told NOMS that, at the very least, especially after our concerns about the T&S communications last Summer, we would have expected notice that it was going to publish information so that we could have had an opportunity to prepare our own communications to provide more clarity and balance.

As it is that opportunity has been lost, and this situation has understandably caused confusion and some anger amongst our members so we feel it is incumbent on us to set out our position. 

Probation Committee meets next week

Napo's Probation Negotiating Committee meets next Monday and we will issue more news on all of the above issues at the earliest opportunity. Meanwhile, we have asked NOMS to seriously reflect on what has happened and urgently discuss how to prevent it occurring again. 

Yours sincerely

IAN LAWRENCE

DEAN ROGERS
General Secretary

Assistant General Secretary
